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1.  Introductions 
The meeting of Healthy Pontiac, We Can! was called to order by S. Brownlee at 1:05 p.m. on March 13, 2018 at All Saints’ Episcopal Church, 171 W. Pike St., Pontiac. 
S. Brownlee informed members Samantha Montney will take over as the OCHD Staff Facilitator for HPWC! S. Brownlee will continue to be associated with HPWC! through her new duties at OCHD. S. Montney informed members she is currently facilitator for the Healthy Oakland Partnership (HOP) which encompasses all of Oakland County, is a member of ECHO’s Food Policy Council, and in her position at OCHD focuses on nutrition and physical activity.

2.  Approval of Minutes

Motion moved by E. Pare to approve the minutes of January 9, 2018 as written. 

Seconded by J. Meyer.
Motion Carried Unanimously

3.   Partnership Updates
J. McQueen informed members Lighthouse will be holding its annual Hunger Walk at St. Hugo of the Hills, Hickory Grove and Opdyke, on May 12th. Welcome and sign-up starts at 8 a.m. and the walk begins at 10 a.m. Cost is $25 for the general public, students get in for $15 and a t-shirt is included in the cost.

John Meyer informed members All Saints’ will be holding its Annual Spring Rummage Sale on April 18th – 21st. The All Saints’ Resale Shop is open on Friday’s and Saturday’s from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. and the free Community Breakfast is on Saturday’s from 8 a.m. – 10 a.m. The All Saints’ Community Produce Market is also open on Saturday’s from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. Bridge and EBT cards are welcome.
K. James informed members the Friends of Pontiac Parks annual spring clean-up is scheduled for April 21st. Organizations with volunteers can contact K. James for more information. The Parks Championship Breakfast fundraiser is scheduled for July 7th. Jarrod Sanders and Community Housing Network, are the main honorees for the updates at the Shirley Street park. The event will be held at Mattie Hatchet Park. K. James told members they are still looking for event sponsors.
E. Pare informed members the adult fitness equipment has been installed at Beaudette Park. She also told members under the REACH Grant changes have been made to the cafeteria at St. Joseph Mercy Oakland to help clients make healthier choices.

B. Williams informed members “Meet Up and Eat Up” is gearing up for summer programming. Organizations can contact him for literature or information on the program for their clients. They will host a block party event in Pontiac to help connect families with sites providing the services. 
S. Acosta informed members Centro Multicultural La Familia is hosting a six-week workshop in Spanish on “How to Take Care of Your Health”.

J. Williams informed members HPWC! has launched the Pontiac Community Survey. Contact her if your organization would like paper copies in English or Spanish.

S. Brownlee asked members to send information for the newsletter to J. Williams at williamsj@oakgov.com 
4.   Partner Speed Dater: LocalHop 


R. Bales informed members Localhop launched in October 2015 and currently has 382 organizations involved. In May of 2017 Localhop moved to downtown Pontiac. M. Russell told members their goal in Pontiac is to build one calendar that everyone can go to, to find out what is happening in town. When an event is posted on Localhop’s calendar snipit it is shared with any website using the same calendar. Pontiac organizations can register for free for the calendar and post events free. There is a fee for using the registration, single calendar, and community calendar. The website https://getlocalhop.com/ functionality is continually updated.
5.
Community Health Pipeline: Health Equity

S. Osborn, Project Manager for Wayne State University’s Community Health Pipeline (CHP) Project told members the project is funded by the MI Health Endowment Fund. She informed members that according to the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation health equity means everyone has a fair and just opportunity to be healthier. S. Osborn said to measure health equity, you look for change in different health issues and work to close the gap in the differences in rates and problems among different people. She said equity means you meet people where they are at, and provide the resources they need for everyone to be successful. She informed members to achieve health equity you must remove obstacles to health like poverty and discrimination which lead to adverse health outcomes. She informed members these same two obstacles lead to lack of access to jobs, quality education, safe environments, access to health care, and more.

She told members that the city of Detroit is not actually a food desert but is a food swamp and explained a food swamp is when foods are available but it’s not quality food, it’s second rate and processed. 

S. Osborn provided a handout on the CHP Project and said they are currently working in seven high schools. She informed partners the purpose of the Community Health Pipeline is to create youth leaders to combat the underlying hopelessness that the students see in their neighborhoods and schools. She said it is important to work with youth because they are the ones who are living in the city and can make a change to the future. The program focuses on activities the students are currently doing, and works on improving their future through secondary opportunities while trying to address the lack of health diversity in the community. 
The CHP has five pillars for the students which are 1) Nutrition Education, 2) Urban Farming & Famer’s Markets, 3) Apprenticeships, 4) Youth Empowerment, and 5) College and Career Readiness. C. Osborn told members they are looking at doing 120 paid internships for students this year.
S. Osborn told members collaboration is key to the success. The are currently working with the mayor, Detroit Public Schools, local farms and markets, health organizations and more.

6.
Collaboration Multiplier

S. Brownlee informed members the link to the electronic Collaboration Multiplier survey will be emailed soon. She asked members to look at the current goals and objectives of HPWC! and see how they align with their organization’s mission and resources and how HPWC! can help support their organization. The information will be used to develop the HPWC! Strategic Plan for the next three years and for grant opportunities.
 7. 
Adjournment
Being no further business, S. Montney adjourned the meeting at 2:40 p.m. The next meeting is scheduled for 1 p.m. on May 8, 2018 at The Resource & Crisis Center, 1200 N. Telegraph, 32E, Pontiac, 48341.
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